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TOPIC ---------------------------------------------------------

This article describes the Getting Started With Cyberdog 1.2 user's manual,
including where to find it and how to read it with Adobe Acrobat Reader.

DISCUSSION ----------------------------------------------------

The Getting Started With Cyberdog 1.2 user's manual describes how to use
Cyberdog to explore the World Wide Web, use e-mail, use Internet services such
as Telnet, access AppleShare volumes from the browser, and create
cyberdocuments. The manual is located in the Cyberdog Information folder on the
Mac OS 7.6 CD-ROM disc. (The Cyberdog Information folder is located in the
Additional Mac OS Information folder, which is in the Mac OS 7.6 Information
folder.)

You must use the Adobe Acrobat Reader program to read this manual on your
computer's monitor screen. You can also use the Acrobat Reader program to search
for specific text in the manual or to print a copy of the manual.

Installing the Acrobat Reader
=============================
To install the Acrobat Reader:

1. Insert the Mac OS 7.6 CD.

2. Open the Adobe Acrobat Reader folder in the Utilities folder and follow the
installation instructions in the file named "Installing Acrobat Reader."

Viewing The Manual
==================
To view the manual, double-click the manual's Portable Document Format (PDF)
icon.  The PDF file is located on the Mac OS 7.6 CD, in the "Additional Mac OS
Information" folder within the "CyberDog Information" folder.  It can also be
downloaded from the Cyberdog web site at http://cyberdog.apple.com/

The Acrobat Reader program requires more than 3.5 megabytes of memory for proper
operation. Two error messages may appear if Acrobat Reader does not have enough
memory to open a document. The first message states that the Adobe Type Manager
(ATM) couldn't be installed because it requires more memory or additional system
software resources. When you click OK to dismiss the message, a second message
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appears stating that ATM version 3.6 or newer must be installed and that Acrobat
Reader is quitting.

Usually, the reinstallation process recommended by these messages is not
necessary. Instead, try making more memory available by quitting other
applications that are running on your computer.  Then attempt to reopen the PDF
document.

Using the Acrobat Reader
========================
If you want more information about using the Acrobat Reader:

- Read the Acrobat Reader On-line Guide (open the file called "Help-Reader.pdf"
in the Help folder, located in the Adobe Acrobat Reader folder) for detailed
information about using Acrobat Reader.

- Read the file called "Installing Acrobat Reader" (located in the Adobe Acrobat
Reader folder in the Utilities folder) for the latest troubleshooting
information on the Acrobat Reader, as well as for important information about
installing the Acrobat Reader software.
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